
The Park National Bank 
Written Comments as of April 1, 2025 

 

  
2023 

Comments related to the closing of Park National Bank’s Owensville Office 
located at 5100 St. RT. 132, Owensville, Ohio 45160. 

 

2024 

  No written comments received. 
 

2025 

  No written comments received. 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 
November 20, 2023 
 

 
 

 
 
Re: Branch Closing Notice 
 The Park National Bank, Newark, Ohio   
 OCC Control Number: 2023-BranchClosing-334172 Charter No: 9179 
 
 Dear Mr. & Mrs. , 
 
We acknowledge receipt of your letter dated October 20, 2023 regarding The Park National 
Bank’s plans to close its branch office located at 5100 St. RT. 132, Owensville, Ohio 45160, 
known as the Owensville branch on January 22, 2024. The bank’s decision to close the branch 
office is a business decision that does not require the approval of the OCC. However, we will 
consider your comments in connection with our next Community Reinvestment Act (CRA) 
evaluation of the bank when we will review the effect of the bank’s record of opening and 
closing offices. In addition, we will take the bank’s record of performance under the CRA into 
account when we review applications by the bank to establish or relocate branches or to merge 
with other banks. 
 
We have sent a copy of your letter to Michael Fee, Compliance Staff at The Park National Bank, 
21 S. 1st Street, Newark, Ohio 43055.  Please pursue further inquiries directly with Mr. Michael 
Fee.  Please indicate the name and address of the branch in all correspondence. 
 
We have forwarded your comment letter to the OCC’s Community Affairs Department in 
Washington, D.C. Community Affairs will advise you if we intend to convene a meeting with 
community representatives to explore the feasibility of obtaining alternative financial service 
facilities. If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Chandni G. Ohri, Director for 
Community Development at Chandni.Ohri@occ.treas.gov 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
  
Malin Fonseka 
Secretary to the Director for Licensing Activities 
 
 
 

Malin R. 
Fonseka

Digitally signed by 
Malin R. Fonseka 
Date: 2023.11.21 
08:53:13 -05'00'



 

 

 
November 21, 2023 
 
     Sent by email to michael.fee@parknationalbank.com 
   
Michal Fee 
The Park National Bank 
21 S. 1st Steet 
Newark, Ohio 43055 
 
Re: Branch Closing Notice  
 The Park National Bank 
 OCC Control Number: 2023-BranchClosing-334172 Charter No.: 9179 
 
Dear Mr. Fee, 
 
Enclosed is a copy of a letter dated October 30, 2023, from Mr. & Mrs.  responding to 
the Customer Notice of Branch Closing for the Owensville branch of The Park National Bank 
located at 5100 St. RT. 132, Owensville, Ohio 45160.  Please place the comment letter in the 
bank’s public file. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Malin Fonseka 
Secretary to the Director for Licensing Activities 
 
 

Enclosure: Public Comment Letter 

Malin R. 
Fonseka

Digitally signed by 
Malin R. Fonseka 
Date: 2023.11.21 
09:58:50 -05'00'
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